
PRINCIPALS:  Please Share These Minutes with Your Athletic Director 
Regular Meeting of PIAA District 6 – June 14, 2007 

  
Call to Order of the June 13, 2007, Meeting 
Chairman Wotkowski called the meeting of the District 6 Committee to order at 10:00 AM at the 
Redwood Family Restaurant. Present were: Raymond Wotkowski, Alberta Ake, Kenneth Bussard, Craig 
Butler, David Crumrine, Kathy Getz, Donald Hosterman, Michael Hudak, Thomas Kakabar, James 
Price, Dean Rossi, Kim Struble, Susan Werner, Thomas Musselman and William Reimer  
 
Approval of Minutes 
On a motion by Kenneth Bussard and James Price, the minutes of the May 10, 2007 meeting were 
approved.  
 
Financial Reports 
On a motion by Thomas Kakabar and Alberta Ake, the Committee unanimously approved the May 2007 
Financial Report.  
 
On a motion by Kathy Getz and David Crumrine, the Committee approved the financial report for 
Tennis. 
 
On a motion by Michael Hudak and Kathy Getz, the Committee approved the financial report for Track 
and Field, presented by Tom Musselman and William Reimer. 
 
On a motion by Kenneth Bussard and Donald Hosterman, the Committee approved the financial report 
for Swimming and Diving, presented by Susan Werner. 
 
On a motion by James Price and Susan Werner, the Committee approved the financial report for Boy’s 
Volleyball, presented by Kathy Getz. 
 
On a motion by Kathy Getz and Michael Hudak, the Committee approved the financial report for 
Baseball, presented by David Crumrine. Tournament Director, David Crumrine thanked the Blair 
County Ball Park for hosting the event and Chairman Wotkowski reiterated that the opportunity for our 
athletes to play at the same facility where the State Championship are held is an memorable event for 
our athletes. 
 
On a motion by Kathy Getz and David Crumrine, the Committee approved the financial report for 
Softball, presented by Donald Hosterman. 
 
On a motion by James Price and Alberta Ake, the Committee will raise the ticket price to $6.00 for 
adults and $3.00 for students for championship events. 
 
On a motion by Dean Rossi and Susan Werner, the Committee approved the pay increase for the District 
6 Chairman and secretary. 
 
Sportsmanship 
Good sportsmanship is something that is taught, modeled and reinforced.    
Michael Hudak and Kath Getz reviewed the below-listed disqualification forms.   
 
BB  Claysburg  player  malicious contact 
BB  Tyrone   coach  profanity 
BB  Blairsville  coach  unsportsmanlike behavior 
BB  Blairsville  player  profanity 



BB  Purchase Line  player  throwing bat   
 
On a motion by Susan Werner and Dean Rossi, the Sportsmanship Award will be presented to Somerset 
J/S High School.  The District 6 Committee will provide a $1,000.00 scholarship to an athlete from 
Somerset High School. 
 
Eligibility Hearings  
There were no eligibility hearings. 
 
Information 
On a motion by Kenneth Bussard and David Crumrine, the Committee accepted the action taken by 
State College regarding an incident that occurred between the girl’s tennis coach and Eric Hovan on 
May 7th. 
 
On a motion by Dean Rossi and Craig Butler, the coaches will be the designee for the schools and are 
the primary person responsible for the behavior of their athletes during the tennis matches.   
 
On a motion by James Price and Dean Rossi, the District 6 Committee approved the purchase of the 
Hytk software program to be used for track and field. 
 
Chairman Wotkowski would like to commend all the schools, coaches and athletes who participated in 
the track and field championship and the directors for their sportsmanship throughout the tournament.  
Running over 1600 athletes in multiple events, with no concerns is impressive.  Great Job!! 
 
David Crumrine and Alberta Ake made a motion to send congratulatory letters to all District State 
Champions starting with the 2007/08 seasons. 
 
On a motion by Donald Hosterman and Dean Rossi, the Committee will adopt the power-rating proposal 
for volleyball, softball and baseball. 
 
Chairman Wotkowski was elected to serve as the Vice President on the PIAA State Board of Directors. 
 
On a motion by Dean Rossi and Kathy Getz, the Committee accepted the letter of resignation from 
Albert D’Ambrosia for the purposes of retirement.  The Committee would like to thank Mr. D’Ambrosia 
for all his contributions to the District 6 Committee. 
 
Any senior high principal who would be interested in serving on the District 6 Committee is asked to 
submit a letter of interest to Sherry Montgomery by September 1st.   
 
Foreign Exchange Eligibility Hearings 
There were no foreign exchange hearings. 
 
The Next Meeting 
The next meeting of the PIAA District 6 Committee will be held on  
Tuesday, August 7, 2007, at the Scotch Valley Country Club, Hollidaysburg, PA at 10:00.   
  
        Respectfully Submitted, 
        Sherry Montgomery    
                              Sherry Montgomery 
                                                    Secretary/Treasurer 


